
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  01/06/2023 

Regarding:  Donation made to the Princeton Police Department (2nd check) 

From:  Chief Todd Frederick 

 

On 01/04/2023 the Princeton Police Department received a donation in the amount of $500.00 

from the Princeton Chevrolet Dealership and the Chevrolet First Responder Test Drive Program.  

Princeton Auto has generously assisted with helping the Princeton Police Department 

participate with this program.  This $500.00 donation has now brought the total to $1000.00 

that has been donated through Princeton Auto and First Responder Program. 

The Princeton Police Department is truly grateful for this donation.  This donation will be used 

for police equipment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


